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CITY NEWSLETTER

West Bountiful City has several road con-
struction projects planned for this spring and 
summer. 

1. 1100 West from the Mill Creek canal to 
500 South will have curb and sidewalk 
added to the east side of  the road, and 
the road will be widened to accommo-
date the new improvements.  This is a 
joint project with Holly Frontier and will 
likely begin in March.  

2. Pages Lane from 800 West to 1100 West 
will be resurfaced and widened with bike 
lanes, and will have portions of  new 
curb and sidewalk.  Sidewalk and bike 
lanes will then be complete from the 
City Park to 1100 West. This project will 
likely begin in June of  2018 and is being 
funded primarily through grants from 
the Utah Department of  Transportation.

3. 640 West will be widened and have new 
curb and sidewalk added on both sides 
of  the road at our border with Center-
ville.  Sidewalk will then be available 
from Porter Lane to Parrish Lane.  This 
project is scheduled for sometime in the 
summer of  2018.  This project is being 
funded by grants from Davis County 
and Utah Transit Authority.

Road Construc� on
Projects Planned

A new monument stands next to the flag pole outside city hall. Ed and Paula 
Swanke donated the monument to the city to show their appreciation for all 
who have served and continue to serve in the military.

The Swankes have a great legacy of veterans in their family. Paula's father 
served as a Merchant Marine during World War II, her brother was a Com-
mand Sgt. Major in the U.S. Army, and her sister also served in the Army. Ed's 
grandfather served in the Army during World War I and his father was in the 
Army Air Corp in World War II. Ed served in both Vietnam and in Desert 
Storm, and Paula was nominated for the CMH.

The fabrication comes from Kim Archer, State Brass & Casting, and Jeff  
Powell, Stainless Dynamics Corp.

Mr. Swanke said he hopes the silent display will remind everyone of "all those 
that serve our country." 

West Bountiful receives 
new veterans monument
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city communication

What is going on in the city?
Communication is important. As a city, our goal is to 

make sure residents and visitors have access to the most 
current information possible. Please check the website 
www.WBCity.org, the city Facebook page http://www.
facebook.com/WestBountifulCity, or the city Twitter 
page @westbountiful frequently to stay on top of  current 
happenings in the city.

SECONDARY WATER WILL BE 
TURNED ON MONDAY, APRIL 17. 
Please make sure your main control 
valve is off  no later than April 15 to 
avoid poten� al fl ooding problems.

Animal Ordinances
The city frequently receives complaints about dogs and 

cats running loose. As the weather improves, it’s nice to 
get outside with your animals 
but please ensure that your 
dogs are on a leash any time 
they leave your fenced yard or 
home, and that messes made 
by your animals are cleaned up, 
including horses when on the street or paved trails. This is 
especially important in areas where people gather or tend 
to walk. Leashed dogs are allowed on the Prospector and 
Onion Parkway trails, but only service animals are allowed 
in city parks. 

Farm animals such as horses, cows, goats, sheep and 
chickens are allowed on residential properties based on a 
point system of 100 points per acre. For example, ½ acre 
properties get 50 points, ¼ acre properties get 25 points, 
etc. Large animals, such as horses, require a minimum of .4 
acres and are 40 points each; medium animals are 20 points 
each, and small animals such as chickens are 4 points each. 
When considering animals, there are other requirements 
including setbacks for animal structures that need to be re-
viewed. For more information, check out the Farm Animal 
ordinance on the city website under Government/Zoning 
Information.

If you encounter a problem with animals in our city, 
please contact the WB Police Department at 801-298-6000.

Weed Abatement
Residents love the beautiful spring and summer weather 

in West Bountiful, but with it comes WEEDS. Please 
keep the weeds in your yard maintained. If  you own a 
vacant lot, please check your property often to make sure 
they do not become a problem. For more info, check out 
West Bountiful’s Nuisance Ordinance, Section 8.12 in the 
Municipal Code on the city website. If  properties fall into 
violation and are not addressed after being noticed, fines 
of  $100 per day may be assessed.

NO PETS ARE 
ALLOWED IN 
CITY PARKS

On January 16, our newly re-elected city officials were sworn 
into office. Congratulations Council member Mark Preece, 
Mayor Ken Romney, and Council member Kelly Enquist!

Elected Offi  cials Sworn In

Arbor Day will 
be celebrated on 
April 3 by planting 
20 trees donated 
by Holly Frontier. 
Fifteen of  the trees 
will go to the golf  
course and 5 will go 
to the Park. Contact 
the city if  you are 
interested in helping 
to plant these trees.

Street Lights Out?
Help us by reporting street lights that 

are out in the city. Call the city offices at 
801-292-4486 so we can get them fixed.

Help Wanted
The city will be hiring seasonal workers 

for Spring and Summer. Lakeside Golf  
Course will hire part-time maintenance 
workers, range attendants, and Pro shop 
starters. The city will also need city parks 
assistants. Check out the city website: 
www.WBCity.org for more information.

Plant Trees
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West Boun� ful City
@westboun� ful

FIND US ON SOCIAL MEDIA

OFFICES
550 North 800 West
West Bountiful, Utah 
801-292-4486

HOURS
Monday - Thursday
7:30 am - 5 pm

Friday
7:30 am - 3 pm

CITY COUNCIL
James Ahlstrom 
801-694-2496

James Bruhn
801-292-7912

Kelly Enquist
801-292-1234

Mark Preece
801-739-6124

Andrew Williams
801-879-9065

MAYOR
Ken Romney
801-298-3952

Flood Potential Maps
The Federal Emergency Management Agency 

(FEMA) has the responsibility of  assisting indi-
viduals and communities in the event of  natural 
disaster.  Besides assisting in the aftermath of  
such disasters, FEMA also has the responsibil-
ity to evaluate flooding potentials. The flood 
potential from natural drainages is shown on 
Flood Insurance Rate Maps (FIRM) for the more 
developed areas across the United States, includ-
ing our community. The FIRM maps are avail-
able for review at WB City Hall and at any Davis 
County Library. Anyone interested in reviewing 
the FIRM maps can contact the City.

The city will provide 
large bins in the north 
parking lot of  the city 
park for Spring Clean-
up again this year. West 
Bountiful residents will 
be allowed to dispose of  
yard waste, scrap metal, 
and miscellaneous clean-
up materials from their 
primary place of  resi-
dence. Driver’s Licenses 
will be checked.

2018 SPRING CLEAN-UP
SATURDAY, MARCH 24 - SATURDAY, MARCH 31

BINS WILL BE BARRICADED AFTER HOURS
Please do not leave trash at barricades

Lead Products 
Commercial Waste
Animal Remains
Barbed Wire
Tires, TVs, Paint
Explosives

*Please take Hazardous 
Waste to Wasatch Energy 
Recovery Facility in Layton.

**Please take Green Waste 
to Bountiful Landfill.  It is 
accepted there year round--
but the city will cover the cost 
during our clean-up period.

NOT ACCEPTED:
Radioactive materials
Wood larger than 2x2x6’ 
Chemical Material
Appliances with Freon
Hazardous Waste (of  any kind)*
Green Waste**

Mon–Fri: 11 am–7 pm/Sat: 8 am unti l bins are full
Sunday: NO DUMPING ALLOWED

We are still updating the 
West Bountiful History (blue) 
book that was printed in 1989 
and we need your help!  Do 
you have any city history you 
would like to share?  Please 
send pictures and/or articles 
to Debbie McKean at
WBHistoryBook@gmail.com.

Help Update 
West Bounti ful
History Book

Daylight 
Savings
Don’t forget to “spring” your 
clocks forward before you go to 
bed on Saturday, March 10 for 
Daylight Savings!
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arts council

City Storytelling Soirée

FRIDAY, APRIL 13, 2018 - 7 PM 

Storytelling events are hosted in many towns and cities all over the 
world. Did you know that we have outstanding storytellers right here in 
our very own West Bountiful?  Yes, we do!  And you can come and hear 
them for yourself  at our inaugural West Bountiful City Storytelling Soiree; 
set for April 13 at 7 pm at city hall.  Don't get creeped out or spooked just 
because of  the date!

This new event is going to be FUN! Come listen to five original stories 
told by master storytellers. You won't regret it!

Celebrate a worldwide tradition by joining
the arts council on Friday the 13th for 
West Bountiful's inaugural storytelling event

Arts Council 
Welcomes 
New Members

The Arts Council welcomes three 
new members: Shelly Murphy, AnJa-
nette Broderick, and Emily Holmgren. 
We are excited to have fresh ideas 
about ways we can better provide Arts 
for our city. Shelly and her husband 
Ron, will also chair the Independence 
Day Parade. Thanks to all of  them.

Young Ar� sts   
Annual Concert
FRIDAY, MAY 11, 2018 - 7:30 PM

 May’s concert will feature a se-
lect group of  West Bountiful’s own 
emerging young artists in a variety of  
instrumental and vocal performances. 
Join us as we applaud and pay tribute 
to these young artists for their dedica-
tion and commitment to the study and 
practice of  their chosen instrument.

Highlights from February 2018 Alan Marsden Concert
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community
WB Youth City Council News

The West Bountiful Youth City 
Council has been very busy this past 
year, and we are ex-
cited for the months 
to come. We hope 
to plan more service 
projects and we are 
looking forward to 
helping out in our 
community.

We are planning 
for our annual Eas-
ter Egg Scramble on March 31st. It 

Want to be involved?

Youth City Council 
Applicati ons
Due April 30

Mark your calendars for the West Bounti-
ful Annual Independence Day Celebration. 
The Safety Fair, Concert and Fireworks will 
be held on Tuesday, July 3 at West Bounti-
ful City Park. Food trucks will be available, 
so come hungry! On Wednesday, July 4, the 
parade will begin at 10:30 am following the 
regular route (beginning at 400 North and 
800 West, going north to Pages Lane where 
they turn east to 600 West and end at the 
north West Bountiful Park parking lot). Park 
activities will follow the parade from 11:30 
am to 2:30 pm. For questions about the 
parade, contact Shelly and Ron Murphy (Pa-
rade Chairs) at westbountifulparade@gmail.
com or 801-808-5753, or Debbie McKean 
(Park Events) at debbiemckean@comcast.
net or 801-231-8320 for more info.

The parade will include something new 
this year! We are looking for the best deco-
rated 4-wheelers and golf  carts to be in the 
parade. There is even a rumor that prizes 
may be given so use your imagination to 
come up with some unique designs. (There 
are great ideas on Google and Pinterest.)

West Bountiful
4th of July
Celebration
Scheduled

will be held at West Bountiful City 
Park beginning at 9 am sharp. Bring 

your kids/grandkids 
for a fun time!

Also, applications 
for the 2018/2019 
term will be due April 
30 for youth entering 
the 7th to 12th grades. 
Pick up an application 
at city hall or down-
load one from the city 

website (under the Government tab).
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golf

Junior Clinics Sign-ups Begin April 1
Lakeside Golf  Course will again offer 

clinics to our junior golfers, ages 6-16, this 
year. Sign-ups begin April 1. Two sessions 
of  lessons will be offered: 1st session June 
4 – 7 and 2nd session June 11 – 14. 

Class times are 9 am or 10 am and will 

Lakeside is proud to start a 9-hole 
Competitive Junior League for 
Junior High and High School age 
golfers. It will consist of  7 weeks of  
league play and a year-end League 
Championship. Beginning June 
21, Junior League will play every 
Thursday from 7 am to noon, and 
is intended for any serious golfer, 
age 12-17, with a desire to continue 
to play competitive golf. Member-
ship is $20 with weekly greens 
fees of  $10; weekly prizes for top 
finishers will be given.  Contact the 
Pro shop 801-295-1019 for more 
information.

PLAY BEGINS - March 14
ICEBREAKER - March 17

MEN'S LEAGUE

SOCIAL - March 27
PLAY BEGINS - April 3

DAY LADIES

SOCIAL - April 10
PLAY BEGINS - April 17

NIGHT LADIES

GOLF CALENDAR

WEST BOUNTIFUL
AMATEUR

WEST BOUNTIFUL
SENIOR AMATEUR

SATURDAY, June 2FRIDAY, June 1

include 2 days of  golf  swing fundamen-
tals, 1 day of  putting fundamentals, and 1 
day of  chipping and pitching. A Lakeside 
Junior Golf  shirt will be given to all par-
ticipants. Each session costs $60. For more 
info, call 801-295-1019.

Lakeside
to Start
Competitive 
Junior Golf 
League

PLAY BEGINS - June 21JR. COMP LEAGUE

Lakeside Café will soon be open to provide tasty food and 
drink.  Drop in for breakfast, lunch or dinner – you don’t have 
to golf to enjoy a great meal! Call the Café at 801-295-1066.
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city hall calendar
mar – may2018

3rd TUESDAY
@ 5:30 PM

EmPAC

2nd & 4th THURSDAYS 
@ 5 pm

1st & 3rd TUESDAYS
@ 7:30 PM

2nd & 4th TUESDAYS
@ 7:30 PM

Storytelling Soirée
Fri, Apr. 13 @ 7 pm

Young Artists
Fri, May 11 @ 7:30 pm

CITY COUNCIL

PLANNING
COMMISSION

YOUTH COUNCIL

ARTS COUNCIL

May 28 - Memorial Day

Mar. 24–31 – Spring Clean-up (North - West Bountiful City Park)
Mar. 31 – Easter Egg Scramble (West Bountiful City Park) @ 9 am 

1st THURSDAY
@ 6:30 PM

MEETINGS CONCERTSHOLIDAYS (city offi  ces closed)

EVENTS

Junior Clinics Sign-ups Begin April 1

PLAY BEGINS - March 14
ICEBREAKER - March 17

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

Register	Now	
	

Online:	legacybaseballleague.com	
	

Or	in	Person:	
Saturday,	March	3rd	11:00	am	–	2:00	pm	

Big	5	Sporting	Goods	in	Centerville	
	

Cash,	Check	or	Venmo	
	

Age	(As	of	August	31st,	2018)	
	

3-6	years	 	 	 	 	 Tball	$50	
5-6	years	 	 	 	 	 Shetland	$60	
7-8	years	 	 	 	 	 Pinto	$75	
9-10	years	 	 	 	 Mustang	$80	
11-12	years	 	 	 	 Bronco	$90	
13-14	years	 	 	 	 Pony	$100	

	
Questions?	Email:	legacybaseballleague@gmail.com	

WEST BOUNTIFUL
ANNUAL

EASTER EGG
SCRAMBLE

Saturday,
March 31
at 9 am

West Boun� fulCity 
Park

For calendar updates, visit wbcity.org
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POSTAL CUSTOMER

West Bountiful, UT 84087

West Bountiful City
550 N 800 W
West Bountiful, UT 84087
801-292-4486
www.wbcity.org

PRSRT STD
U.S. POSTAGE

PAID
Bountiful

UTAH
PERMIT 1011

West Boun� ful PD
@westboun� fulpd

FIND US ON SOCIAL MEDIA

police department
We live in a great community, and 

our neighbors are good people. We as 
a whole want to believe in the best part 
of  humanity, but despite all of  this there 
are those out there that prey on oth-
ers. LTC (RET) Dave Grossman spoke 
about society using the analogy of  
Sheep, Sheepdogs, and Wolves. (A great 
read if  you’re interested, it can be found 
on the internet.) 

In this article I want to use that anal-
ogy, but on a little smaller scale. LTC 
(RET) Grossman talks about the denial 
of  the sheep and how they don’t want to 
believe the wolves exist, but the wolves 
will feed on the sheep without mercy. 

One Person Makes a Diff erence for Everyone
The wolves prey on those they perceive 
as being weak, or in many cases they 
take the path of  least resistance to get 
their reward. 

So, what does this have to do with one 
person making a difference? We live in 
a community, and whether we like it or 
not, our individual actions affect others. 
If  we make it easy for the wolves to 
come into our neighborhood and steal 
our property, or commit other crimes, 
then it puts everyone at risk. We have 
now invited the wolves with easy prey, 
and while they are here, they will take 
advantage of  others.

We all need to move toward thinking 
like the sheepdog, don’t make it easy 
for the wolves. Close your garage doors 
at night, if  you see a neighbor forgot 
to close theirs, then call them and let 
them know. Don’t leave your purse, 
wallet, phone, or other valuable items in 
your car even if  you lock the door. The 

wolves know how to break windows. 
Don’t leave your purse in the shopping 
cart unattended, even for a moment, 
the wolves are fast. The wolves are very 
creative and will take advantage of  any 
opportunity to relieve you of  your prop-
erty. Let’s make it as difficult as possible 
for them to hunt in our neighborhoods, 
and they will move onto easier hunting 
grounds. 

I am not saying that you should live 
in a hyper vigilant state all your life, but 
increase your level of  awareness and 
help your neighbors when theirs might 
be down. Let’s make sure the wolves 
know they are being watched and the 
sheepdogs will be coming for them. Let 
them know we are not easy prey and 
this community is full of  sheepdogs!

Todd Hixson
Chief  of  Police

West Bountiful City


